
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reference: Recycling bins 

 
 

I was asked to provide an alternative site for the county’s recycling bins that would be a less visible eyesore 
than the current location, yet remain accessible for residents of Fayette County. 
I believe we have adequate space available at our Public Works compound with a few minor site alterations. 
 
In order to facilitate placement of the dumpsters we would need to move and replace a very weathered and damaged 
section of fence twenty feet South of its current location.  
 
This is also an opportune time to address the failing 40-year-old gate that separates our back lot from the public. 
 
We have secured and attached two competitive quotes from reputable fence companies that would address the new 
fence and gate. 
 
Moving these bins would alleviate the eyesore from one of the most visible areas in town to a more secure yet serviceable 
location.  
 
We would also need to install cameras to monitor the site in hopes of deterring the illegal dumping that occurs frequently 
with the current location. 
 
The Water Shop has the infrastructure in place making the cost of installation of a few more cameras to monitor the site 
minimal. 

 
 
 
 

Herb Doudney 
Public Works Director 
319-283-1197 
pwdirector@cityofoelwein.org 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Date: 7/30/24 

 
To: Honorable Mayor & City Council 

 
From: Public Works Director Herb Doudney 

 
CC: City Administrator Dylan Mulfinger 


